



Agenda for Executive Meeting August 29, 2018

1. CHECK-IN

Today's Social Media - Roxy

Minutes - Gillian

Budget Update – Beginning Balance \$2,132 | Available Balance \$1,674

2. UPDATES

- Greeting – [Greer: 2-3 minutes]:

- Welcome Back
- Donuts were a great accomplishment & a great start to the year.
- We will meet every Wednesday at 1 in the Hanes Student Commons Conference room.
- Greer's phone is broken, that is why communication is rocky.

- Donuts – [Mariah/Cam'Ron: 3 minutes]:

- Good for visibility.
- Good to help direct lost first years to class and connect with them.
- Nice way to transition from orientation week to first week of class.

- YWCA – [Kelly/Gillian: 4-5 minutes]:

- Have reached out to Ward, communication has been fuzzy.
- Will be following up.
- On MySA, the decision has been put out that the fitness center will stay on campus, we will not be utilizing a relationship with YWCA. This is also influenced heavily by the safety of the high schoolers. It could be revisited later, but as of right now, we do not have a relationship with them.

- Library – [Maura: 3 minutes]:

- New University Librarian is Sarah Falls
- Tons of new changes: new indoor and outdoor furniture, Sneed's Landing construction is almost finished, we can eat and drink in the library, you can put your feet on the furniture, the third floor is the only quiet floor.
- Maura reached out to her about cutting mats to use on tables which would help the numbers go up of student entry and thus allowing the library to stay open.

- She is also looking into getting an account and a relationship with Blick, an art supply company.
- She is interested in coming to our meetings or us coming to her because she is very interested in creating a “creation space” for visual arts type work.
- Another reason we cant keep the library open longer now is scheduling and pay roll issues. She did reach out to Steve about keeping the library open for a few hours on Labor Day. It will be open from 5-12 on Labor Day.

- Performance Place - [Steve: 3 minutes]:

- Renovations were budgeted at 7 million, quotes came back over 11 million, rethinking the needs of the space. It will not be open by Fall of 19, anticipated is now Fall of 2020.
- Catawba, rehearsal space in the basement, and Patrons is reopened.

- Tuition and Fees in October - [Steve: 3-4 minutes]:

- SGA SBP is co-chair at Tuition and Fees.
- 3 meetings in October.
- PLEASE LET GREER KNOW IF YOU'RE INTERESTED IN BEING INVOLVED ON THE STUDENT HEARING COMMITTEE.
- Departments will be pitching fee increases, and the students attending need to ask hard questions and challenge why. You're in there to be a voice for the students.
- JED Campus visit is coming up, they will be addressing needs of the campus and finding ways to help us fulfill those needs. Specifically holistic wellness of the students.
- IF YOU ARE AVAILABLE ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER THE 5th FROM 10-1:30 OR AFTER 4 PM PLEASE LET STEVE KNOW.
- Steve will give Laurel Banks your name and Laurel will reach out to you and let you know what it will look like.

- Board of Visitors Luncheon – [Greer: 3 minutes]:

Fri., Oct. 19th ; 12-1pm 4th Floor Library

- 3 members of SGA Lunch followed by each member sharing:
Name, Hometown, Art School + Year, Why UNCSEA?, Where can we/BOV see your work this year?
- Thatcher, Trey, and Gillian. Greer will try to make it. Business Casual, “with a lil extra”.

- Other Updates:

- Associates are being reworked, last year the role was reassessed. Now that the role of an executive has been nailed down, we are thinking of bringing them back. Once a month would be an Associate feedback meeting. They would be a way to bring the campus community to us, more eyes and ears.
- Hispanic/Latino Heritage Month Performance, AOC. September 30th @ 7:00 PM.
- Hispanic League is doing an event downtown and AOC is trying to get a UNCSA shuttle bus to the event and back to create more of a community outreach.
- Greer wants to encourage us to connect and engage with other clubs and orgs on campus, not just as SGA but as an interested person and how SGA could help them. Maybe 2 Executives could ask Aaron what the current active clubs and orgs and visit them and understand their purpose and mission and bring those to SGA to share so everyone gains a deeper knowledge. We can also utilize Instagram to highlight these clubs and orgs to help.
- We can utilize Froze Arts and as Steve says "make it lit".
- For events think 3-4 weeks in advance.
- For PR: Cam'Ron would like to see a stronger presence for the school on social media. Cam'Ron and Roxy will collaborate on this, and talk to PR.
- Constitution is about 75% finished.
- Peyton Marion will be stepping into Ryan's position next week.

3. NEXT WEEK

Agenda for Executive Meeting August 28, 2018:

1. We will be discussing Associate Roles
2. ASG General
3. Vote on a New SGA Liaison

***ADVISOR'S QUESTION FOR THE SEMESTER:
How will SGA hear from the Campus?***